
MINUTES
BENCH BAR COMMITTEE
Monday, February 7, 2022

By C. Edward S. Mitchell, Chairman

Attendance

Participants were: Judge Butts, Judge Tira, Brian Bluth, Robert Cronin, Bob
Elion, Tom Heap, Ed Mitchell, Cliff Rieders and Adrienne Stahl

Method: the meeting was conducted by conference call.

Judge Butts informed the committee that the Court Administrator’s office has
prepared and distributed a schedule of the courtrooms and judges who will be covering
each for the period of time from February 2022 to June 2022.

Judge Butts also discussed pretrial procedures which are being used in criminal
cases in an effort to expedite disposition of cases which will not be tried and to reduce
interruptions of cases which will be going to trial.

There are two existing vacancies in the Lycoming County bench.  Senior Judges
Kenneth Brown and Dudley Anderson from Lycoming County, Jeffrey Smith from
Bradford County, John Leete from Potter County and David Klementik from Somerset
County are providing some coverage but the coverage provided by Judge Leete and
Judge Klementik will end in the spring.  It has not been decided how civil cases in which
Judge Linhardt and Judge Tira have recused themselves will be reassigned.

Judge Tira informed the committee that, because of the two existing vacancies
and limited Senior Judge coverage, maximum use of the available judicial time is
important.  As a result, requests for continuances will be more thoroughly scrutinized.

Adrienne Stahl informed the committee that the vacancies which were reported in
her office at the last meeting have been filled.  She requests that communications
pertaining to scheduling be initiated by email to scheduling@lyco.org.

Judge Butts’ secretary is leaving February 18.  Judge Butts requests that any
communications with her be initiated by email to her email address at nbutts@lyco.org. 

Adrienne Stahl discussed the re-establishment of the Magisterial District Courts
in the 29th Judicial District.  The map which recently appeared in the Williamsport Sun-
Gazette is incorrect.  The proposed re-establishment plan including a correct map is
attached.

There are also vacancies among the Magisterial District Courts which are being
covered by Senior Magisterial District Justices.
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Prothonotary Tom Heap reported that automation in criminal cases including e-
filing has been in place since September 2021 and appears to be working satisfactorily. 
His office is moving to a new case management system for civil cases beginning April 1. 
This will not result in changes in filing immediately.  E-filing in civil cases is anticipated
to become available in June 2022.  In July or August, Prothonotary Heap anticipates
updating fees including the elimination of some of the nuisance fees.

With no other issues, the meeting was adjourned. 

The next meeting will be May 2, 2022. 

Respectfully submitted,

C. Edward S. Mitchell
Chairman
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